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In this study of 13 cropping systems analyzed with respect to 
profitability and risk, row crop rotations had substantially higher 
returns than continuously grown row crops. Except in comparison to 
continuous soybeans, all rotation alternatives had returns that were 
less variable than those of a continuous crop.  

Although the study did not address concerns over macro adjustments 
resulting from wider acceptance of regenerative agriculture, in the 

authors' opinion it is economically viable.  

Koepf, Herbert H. 1985. "Integrating Animals into a Production System," in 

Sustainable Agriculture and Integrated Farming Systems, Thomas C. Edens, 
Cynthia Fridgen, and Susan L. Battenfield, (eds.), Michigan State 
University Press, East Lansing.  

Argues that decentralized, farm-based, animal husbandry is necessary for 
lasting soil fertility for small and large farms. "Accumulated" or 
"tedium-term" fertility is crucial, i.e. the combined carryover effects 
of mutually interdependent plant and animal production -- shows changes 
in 5-10 year intervals and similar periods of time are needed to exhaust 
it.  

Re: nitrate contamination of groundwater -- caused by intensive farming 

and not by the manure heap. Properly applied manure and composted 
manure will reduce nitrate leaching (Koepf 1973).  

Koskinen, William C., and Chester G. Mc~horfer. 1986. "Weed Control in 
Conservation Tillage," Journal of Soil and Water Conservation, vol. 41, 
no. 6, Nov.-Dec.  

The acceptance of conservation tillage by producers depends on the 

availability of herbicides that provide suitable weed control. Crop 
residues may significantly alter herbicide performance, especially over 
a period of several years and cause ecological shifts that introduce new 
weeds and ultimately make weed control more difficult and expensive, 
Troublesome weeds can be controlled, but new problems require a higher 
level of management for profitable row-crop production.  

Fuel and labor costs are usually less with CT, but savings are sometimes 
offset by increased herbicide costs.  

CT has the potential for increased groundwater contamination compared 
with conventional tillage because of increased soil moisture and 
increased infiltration rates (which can result in greater leaching of 
solutes).


